C37.100.1 – Common Clauses WG Report to ADSCOM – Oct 1,2002





Thirteen members and four guests attended the Common Clauses WG meeting on Monday, October 1, 2002.





The chair announced his resignation as WG chair, and asked for suggestions for a replacement.  We discussed how we were to proceed, and several members offered administrative support, which is the key issue, as almost all of us are not ‘desk top publishers’, and many are now retired self employed contractors. 





All attendees were asked how many had receives copies of the C37.100.1 D1 file in pdf format.  This was asked in an earlier E-mail, but many said they probably deleted it, as they had received the original Word document, which in many cases, deleted several figures.  This will be sent again, with instructions to keep the pdf file as reference to prevent using dis-similar documents.





In reviewing open tasks from the Newport meeting in April, 2002, no review comments were received from either the task force leaders, or WG members, and it was felt we should ballot the present D1 draft as D2 after some minor editorial changes.  This will be done, and the WG chair will request a balloting pool, and submit the document per the new IEEE balloting procedures.  We expect to ballot before the end of the year, barring any unknown barriers by the IEEE.





We were asked if we included LV devices in this standard.  This was not done because they are not in IEC 60694, which we were following.  The IEC LV Common Rules are in IEC 60947 Part 1.





We received new input of old ADSCOM altitude correction factors work done in 1990.  This is being reviewed by the Service Conditions Task force, to see if we should modify our document.  Dave Stone used the altitude corrections section of our proposed C37.100.1 into an annex of PC 37.60.1 D11, which passed – our ‘trial balloon’.  He has also done this for 3 other standards.





We plan to include the analysis document on the differences between C37 documents and IEC 60694 as an informative annex.  We will also try to capture the temperature rise analysis in electronic form to do the same thing.





The WG had an informative discussion on the upcoming work of IEC MT 34, which is the maintenance team for IEC 60694, Common Clauses.  Dr. Leslie Falkingham of Alstom UK is a member of MT 34, and has agreed to become a member of our WG.  He stated that there is a lack of IEEE among the members of MT34.





During the October meeting of IEC SC 17A and SC 17C in Beijing, the group will establish the criteria for work of MT34.  It is important for us to provide the US TAG with items for the USNC to have included on the agenda.  This is an opportunity for us to provide input to the process.  A letter of items will be provided to the US TAG for submittal as a ‘green paper’ before 10/14/02.





The WG must also request a ruling from the IEEE on the legal implications of the IEC terms ‘normative’ and ‘informative’ in the US legal system.








Alan D. Storms


WG Chair Pro Tem 


